
 



 

 

  



  

SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 24, 2016 



 

CERCLE DE L’AMITIE DE NEW JERSEY  

“CERLAM”  
Fundraising Dinner Dance  

Saturday, September 24, 2016  

Greetings  

Dear Supporters, Generous Donors and Friends,  

On behalf of the members of CERLAM I welcome you and thank you for your presence tonight. Special thanks 

to the new faces. I hope you will be satisfied enough to come back next year. For those of you who have been 

attending religiously our events for years, you deserve a round of applause. Your loyalty and your trust in us mean a 

lot!  

As a non-profit organization with tax exempt status, 40% of our proceeds raised through various activities 

will be used to fund many projects in our community such as Health Fairs, Health Forum, Scholarship programs and 

Youth Events. The remaining 60% of the money collected will be invested in our children’s educational needs in Haiti.  

Cercle de L’Amitie de New Jersey congratulates this year’s honorees for being great examples in our society. 

Mrs. Danie Orelien-Armstead is receiving the Achievement Award, Mr. Wilson Monestime is be the recipient of the 

Humanitarian Award and the Community Leadership Award goes to the New Jersey International Soccer Association. 

The Scholarship Award Recipients are Ms. Carla Blanc, Mr. Nikola Eliacin, and Mr. Pierre-Constant Louis.  

I would like to express my sincere appreciation to anyone whose input some way or another contributes to 

the success of this fundraising. I would like to say thanks to the Volunteers, the Youth group of St Michael’s Church, 

especially to Ms. Juna Massena their choreographer, to our MC for the evening, Mrs. Dgyna Lorquet and our singer, 

Ms. Ketura Jerome.  

To all former and active members of CERLAM I salute you and thank you for your sacrifice and hard work.  

To the audience tonight I would like to present to you a progress report on the orphanage project in Delmas 

30 between rue Logan and Codada, Portau-Prince, Haiti. The construction is complete. We are now planning to 

provide the orphans of CADE with beds, mattresses and bedding and are seeking sponsorship from you to help with 

their education, their health and three proper meals a day. We are working toward raising their standard of living. 

Thanks to your contribution. Since 2012 we have forwarded about $80,000 to rebuild the orphanage and to provide 

essentials for the 38 orphans of CADE.  

While we are expressing our appreciation for all your past help and support we are appealing to your 

generosity, compassion, understanding and your great sense of charity.  

As you know, we are a non-profit organization with 501 C (3) status, all your donations are tax deductible. 

Monetary contributions can be made by check payable to Cercle de L’Amitie de New Jersey and mailed to 522 

Sheridan Avenue, Roselle, New Jersey 07203. Electronic donations can be made using your Pay Pal account or a credit 

card by visiting us online at www.cerlam.org. Email us at cerlam1992@gmail.com. Follow us on Facebook and contact 

us by phones at (908) 531-6653, (908) 875-7447, (908) 875-8466, (908) 875-3806, (908) 380-7232  

Please enjoy the event! Have a safe trip home & may God bless you all!  

Yolette Desroches-Moise 

President of Cercle de L’Amitie de New Jersey  

September 24, 2016  

  



 

We went, We saw and We understood 

Part II 

Understanding and meeting the needs of one child at a time in the orphanage 

 

My wife, Yolette, and I - along with three of our children: Marlon, Jessica, and Danica - were fortunate 
enough to travel back to Haiti in August of this year as a follow up visit from our last trip in April 2015 to 
view the ongoing construction of the orphanage where 36 girls will be residing in Delmas, Port-au-Prince, 
Haiti.  

Thanks to our longtime supporters, generous donors, benefactors and the hard work of Cercle de 
L’Amitie’s members (CERLAM) we now can declare with great joy that the last phase of the building has 
been completed.  We are working diligently in the next phase of our project to bring the beds, mattresses 
and pillows so each child can sleep in her own bed. We brought to Haiti 40 twin set bed sheets which we 
delivered to Sister Judith, the nun that operates and oversees the orphanage. We are in possession of an 
estimate of $4,054 from a manufacturer in Haiti to make 18 Metallic Bunk beds and three single ones. 
Once every child is able to occupy a bed we will be ready to tackle another challenge which is to 
understand and meet the needs of each individual that belongs to the orphanage.  

Our second visit reinforces our belief that providing a decent and safe place for a child to live is a noble 
cause but our mission does not stop there. Understanding and meeting the needs of one child at a time 
will be our ultimate goal. We strive to understand and meet the needs of these orphans because it is at 
the core of CERLAM’s mission. For the past 24 years, our members have been driven by the belief that 
every child on earth has the right to live in a safe, clean environment where all his/her daily needs can be 
met. We also believe that every child is unique.  We intend to handle one child at a time to make sure that 
there is a balance between the individual and the group. We acknowledge that this is not going to be an 
easy task but there are a number of steps we can take now to help us get on the right path to accomplish 
this long-term goal.  

Here are a few steps our organization will be taking to guide us during the process:  

Individual profile: Development of a data sheet containing the child’s first and last name, date of birth, 
height, weight, academic status, immunization status and any specific information pertaining to each child 
and a photo. This will help us to capture the child’s birthday and any developmental milestone and any 
special event occurring in the child’s life. 

Additional staff: Provide additional staff to manage the daily care and attention of the 36 children. In our 
next annual budget we will set aside fund to pay for two child attendants to fulfill the urgent need for 
more staff to assist Sister Judith.  

Health: Some of the children have not seen a pediatrician since they were born. Many of them need their 
immunization record updated. We will appoint a Pediatrician not only to care for the children when they 
are ill but to also perform an annual physical and to make sure each child gets the necessary vaccinations.  

Education: Facilitate a better learning environment by providing school materials, lunch program and 
assisting with teacher’s salary for the children of the orphanage that are attending the school run by Sister  

 



 

Judith inside the compound (Ecole Mixte Divine Providence). Our ultimate goal is for these kids to have 
the opportunity to go to school from Kindergarten to 9th grade with sufficient resources.  

Basic necessities: We recognize that nutrition is a primary necessity. Besides funding the construction we 
have been sending money for food and drinking water. While the current amount we send every three 
months is far from being enough to feed 36 children daily, it is our goal to eventually be able to send 
enough money for each child to receive two hot meals a day.  

Secondary needs: Knowing every child age, height and weight we will cover the children’s needs for 
clothes, shoes, underwear and personal hygiene items. Our members will actively collect donated clothes 
and shoes and purchase additional items with monetary donation. We will collect, pack, and ship these 
items directly to the orphanage at least twice a year. 

CERLAM’s presence: We believe there is a need to visit the orphanage more than once a year to ensure 
that the children are receiving the proper care expected. We will encourage any member travelling to 
Haiti for personal reason to make a conscious effort to visit the orphanage. We will also identify entrusted 
friends and supporters in Haiti to effectuate routine visits on our behalf and report detailed updates back 
to the organization. 

Use of local resources: CERLAM’s member will try to connect to resourceful individuals in Haiti from non-
governmental organization for their services and their assistance.  We will try to recruit volunteers, such 
as church groups and university students, to connect with the children. Such connection will serve as a 
source of stimulation which could boost the children’s self-esteem and overall life experience. 

Legal status: We will work towards legalizing the organization’s status in Haiti. Such legal status will allow 
us to defend the interest of the orphanage and to protect our investment. This will also allow us to ship 
cargo with tax free privileges. 

All the steps outlined above are not intended to fulfill all the children’s needs but if followed faithfully 
with the help of dedicated individuals we surely can help them with their early childhood developmental 
and transition into young adulthood. We would like to thank all those who have supported us and 
continue to support us as we work towards implementing the steps listed above to help our vision for the 
orphanage come to fruition.  

 

Daniel Moise 
Vice President/Project Director of Cercle de L’Amitie de New Jersey  

September 24, 2016  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
Fulfilling Promises of CADE 

Interview with Marlon Cenatus  
Conducted by Judith A. Gaston 

 
 
Interviewer: Your family traveled this year to evaluate the progress in the orphanage,  
What did you envision this project to be? 
 
Marlon: I did not know what to expect. I wanted to interact and have fun 
with the kids. I wanted to see how they live and see how they engage in 
their day to day activities. 
 
Interviewer: Describe the condition under which these children exist. 
 
Marlon: The children are in dire need of the most basic necessities. It was 
apparent to me that among many things they needed personal hygiene 
products first of all. They need a safe and stable environment. We also 
have to have to offer them life skills. I also looked at Sister Judith. She is 
the nun who has been the guardian angel in their life. She is getting older 
in age and may not be able to continue giving them the same service. 
CERLAM is going to have to devise a plan to address this issue. 
In addition, as I spoke to our protégés I heard a need for mentorship. I 
also saw the necessity for them to have advisors closer to their age. 
Younger “counselors” who may be able to understand their plight, guide 
them and teach them the social skills they are lacking at the moment. 
 
Interviewer: Please tell me more about your observations and the 
present situation with the leadership. 
 
Marlon: I am particularly concerned as I said earlier with Sister Judith 
being less able to administer the orphanage. CERLAM has invested a lot of money and energy in this project so it is 
important that the legacy be passed on. We can’t let this dream dissipate because of one person. The organization 
needs to be prepared to give Sister Judith supplemental help and ultimately, not one but many replacements. 
 
Interviewer: What are some of your thoughts on the youngsters in the orphanage?  
 
Marlon: The children need to be rescued from the poor and destitute environment from which they came from: 
they need maintenance and stabilization. They need nurturing in all forms and we need to valiantly continue with 
this fight of saving their lives. 
 
Interviewer: Are finances the only factors lacking or is there much more? 
 
Marlon: It is not just finances; you need a team that can execute your plans. Even if you sent a lot of money how 
the plans would be implemented? My main focus in Haiti was to assess the kids. I needed to know how we could 
assist long term. Our next project is to provide them with bedding and linen, but I am also conscious of the fact that 
we need to plan. I returned with the following questions in mind:  How could we continue running and maintaining 
this orphanage more effectively? Whom can we trust in this corrupted environment? I understand now more than 
ever how important it is for us to find someone trustworthy.  We do not want promises that would not be kept. 
There are lives at stake so every decision affects these youngsters profoundly.  
 
 



 
 
Interviewer: Since your parents and two sisters also participated in this venture, what is their opinion on this 
matter?  
 
Marlon: My family share my sentiments about the work we are doing. My mother specifically noticed the necessity 
for medical care. As a nurse, it was obvious to her that the children would need their regular shots and have 
medical records be kept on them.  
I also felt that these children were abandoned by their parents and that this type of trauma would have to be 
addressed. Identity is important. I also detected a great sense of pride in all of them. Despite their conditions, they 
were still happy, they sang, played, and still engaged in activities that children their age generally participate in.  
 
Interviewer: Do you have any last word of wisdom you would like to impart on everyone involved in this project? 
 
Marlon: I was delightful to see how these girls wanted to take selfies, and enjoy our company. I left with a sense of 
alliance, of sisterhood based on shared struggle. I could see what the orphanage was providing them with shelter 
so they can be themselves.  They were in awe that we took the time out to visit. They felt important and conveyed 
the idea clearly to us. The Association needs to continue on its journey no matter how arduous. 
 

Interviewer: What are your finals thoughts on your trip and the progress you have observed? 
 
Marlon: It was a great experience and eye opening, observing the amount of progress, you are able to see the 
impact that the donations and supported of CERLAM have made on their daily routines’ and lives’. They are very 
excited and optimistic about their future and the future of the orphanage. Going forward, we look forward to 
seeing the development of it would be great to see CERLAM continue developing the infrastructure and increasing 
the staff’s needs.   
 
 

Judith A. Gaston 

Secretary of Cercle de L’Amitie de New Jersey  

September 24, 2016  

  

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

  
Marlon Cenatus (top left) photographed with his two sisters: Jessica (top center) 

and Danica Moise (bottom center) and the girls of CADE 



 

CERCLE DE L’AMITIE DE NEW JERSEY 

“A 501 (c) (3) Non-Profit Organization  
1992-2016 

TWENTY FOUR YEARS OF HUMANITARIAN SERVICES AND COMMUNITY INVOLVEMNT 
 

ACCOMPLISHMENTS 

 

Since its inception in 1992 our organization has been actively involved in promoting education for children 
exposed to the extreme poverty and unsafe living standards that plague too much of Haiti. It is a sad reality 
that Haiti had long been in socioeconomic turmoil even before the tragic earthquake of 2010 that brought 
the world’s attention to this country. 
 

Through the years by ways of various fundraising activities we have provided funds to finance projects 
designed to facilitate better conditions for learning and living such as repairing existing schools, donating 
school supplies, overseeing teachers’ salaries and improving lunch/after school programs. During the first 
five years of our existence we paid teacher’s salaries, provided school supplies, introduced a lunch program 
at St. Jean L’Evangeliste School” in Kenscoff, Haiti and did major repair to improve the school building. 
 

In 1997, in Petit-Goave, Haiti, we repaired a dormitory for the congregation “Les Petites Servantes de 
Marie” to house 20 orphan boys.”  For three consecutive years we supported the orphanage and the school 
attended by more than 100 children.  
 

Since 2000, we have been very active in the Haitian-American Community in sponsoring Health Fairs and 
Health Forums in partnership with the Association of Haitian Physicians Abroad- NJ Chapter and recently 
with Holy Spirit and Our Lady Help of Christian Church in East Orange. One of our primary goals is to help 
improve the quality of life of people in our community. We regularly stage Youth Events for teenagers and 
young adults and provide scholarships to Haitian English Language Learner for their College Education. 
 

From 2003 to 2007 in the North East area of Haiti, in Carnifice, Gros-Mornes, we built a brand new school 
to accommodate 350 students. The children count on us to maintain the school building and to provide 
them with school supplies. Two months ago, two of CERLAM’s members, Edgar Beldor and Yvesstjuste 
Manasse visited this school and met with a committee of parents, teachers and friends. Two years ago the 
building was damaged by the last storms and needs some repair. This will be part of our next project.  
 

On many occasions after weather relating damages we sent financial contribution to other educational 
institutions in Haiti.  
 
While education is our main focus, safety and well-being of any underprivileged child in the streets of Haiti 
are our utmost concern. In 2012 we started the reconstruction of an orphanage in Delmas 30, Rue Logan 
and Codada in Port-au-Prince, Haiti, to shelter thirty to forty girls whose age range from 1 to 18 years old.  
 



 
 
Some of these children became orphans after the January 12, 2010 earthquake and have since been under 
the care of a nun who does not have the necessary resources. Thanks to our benefactors, this construction 
is now complete and the next step is to purchase beds and other furniture for the kids so they can move in 
the new building. 
 
 
On the same property where we erected the new building for the orphans, the existing school edifice “Ecole 
Mixte La Providence” is incomplete. Doors and windows are almost inexistent and there are no ramps for 
the stairs. Many disadvantaged children in the neighborhood attend this school including most of the 
orphans. We are really concerned for the safety of these students. We need your help to add windows, 
doors and ramp in the school building.  
 

We greatly appreciate your presence tonight and would like to continue counting on your support. All 
donations are tax deductible to the extent allowed by IRS regulations. Monetary donations can be made by 
check (payable to Cercle de L’Amitie de New Jersey and mailed to 522 Sheridan Avenue, Roselle, New Jersy 
07203) Electronic donations can be made using our secure Paypal by visiting us online at www.cerlam.org. 
 

For further inquiries regarding our organization you may contact us by mail or email us at 
cerlam1992@gmail.com. For more info please call (908) 531-6653, (908-875-8466), (908) 380-7232 and 
(908) 875-3608. 
 

Felicie Desroches-Aubourg  
Project Coordinator/Trustee of Cercle de L’Amitie de New Jersey  

September 24, 2016  
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MISSION OF CERCLE DE L’AMITIE DE NEW JERSEY 

 

• Provide educational and charitable opportunities to families residing in 
Union & Essex Counties New Jersey. 

• Promote social and health development in the Haitian-American 
community. 

• Preserve the Haitian Culture. 

• Offer scholarship to college-bound English language learner. 

• Educate under-privileged children in Haiti. 
 

ACTIVE MEMBERS OF CERCLE DE L’AMITIE DE NEW JERSEY 

Yolette Desroches Moise 

Daniel Moise 

Yves Francois Aubourg 

Felicie Desroches-Aubourg 

Marie Denise Bedford Henry 

Edgar Emmanuel Beldor 

Line Emmanuel 

Charles Guibert Emmanuel 

Judith Aubourg-Gaston 

Marc Antoine Gaston 

Marie Seraphin 

Emmanuel Valbrun 

Yvestjuste Manasse 

Natacha Alexandre 

Gregory Emmanuel 

Marlon Cenatus 

 

 



 
Cerlam’s 2016 Achievement Award 

DANIE ORELIEN-ARMSTEAD 
A POSITIVE ROLE-MODEL FOR YOUNG ADULTS 

 
Danie Orelien-Armstead was born in Haiti. She attended a private 
boarding school while her parents worked in the United States. At age 
11, she moved to Elizabeth, New Jersey to be with her parents. There 
she attended Saint Anthony of Padua Grammar School and went onto 
Mother Seton in Clark, to complete her Secondary Education. Upon 
graduating, she received a scholarship to study at Rutgers University 
where she majored in French and English. During her sophomore year at 
college, she was accepted into the Rutgers-Seton Hall Pre-Law 
Program.  The following year she moved to France and attended the 
University of the Sorbonne. At the time she was pursuing a career in 
International Law, until she discovered her new love, teaching while 
volunteered at an elementary school in France.    
 
Danie courageously shifted gears and made a life changing decision to attend Graduate School. With distinction, 
she earned two Master Degrees at Kean University. One degree in Instruction & Curriculum with a specialty in 
English as a Second Language, and the other in Educational Leadership. In addition, she earned both her 
Supervisory and Principal Educational Leadership Certificates.  
 
Danie is a 15 year veteran teacher of ESL and French in the Linden Public School System. In 2010, she won the 
Advocacy Award, presented by the New Jersey TESOL & New Jersey Bilingual Educators. A year later after an 
intense interview process, she was selected to serve on the Union County Professional Development Board.  This 
board is charged with the responsibility of evaluation of the Union County School Districts improvement plans.      

Danie currently resides in Linden, NJ with her family. She is married to Derek Armstead, who is the Mayor of the 
City of Linden. Her husband holds the record for the longest serving elected official and the first African-American 
to win the Democratic Primary for Mayor in Linden.  Danie and Derek have 4 children: Brianna, 18, twin boys, Ryan 
and Ashton, 10, and Abigail 9.  

Danie can be described as “a teacher, counselor, and community liaison between parents, students, and 
schools.”  As a community leader, she has worked for the New Jersey Immigration and Policy Network where she 
organized  workshops to educate families in the Haitian community about  their rights under the law: Section: 
6A:15-1.1 The New Jersey Bilingual Education Code.  
 
She is also the co-founder and vice-president of “Citizens for a Better Linden”. A community based organization 
whose mission is to provide educational services and assistance to families and individuals in order to improve the 
quality of life of the residents of Linden.  
 
After the devastating earthquake in Haiti, she was one of the co-founders and secretary of the Haitian Alliance 
Relief Fund that assisted in the immediate and continuous efforts of rebuilding Haiti. 
 

Mrs. Armstead believes that education is the most powerful tool we can use to change the world. Each year Danie 

and husband provide a scholarship for two students from Linden High School. She sums up the dedication that she 

has to her students and to the teaching profession with the following statement: “I can honestly say that I have the 

best job on earth…It is truly a blessing to have found one’s passion and true calling in life.”  

 



 
Cerlam’s 2016 Humanitarian Award 

WILSON MONESTIME 

 
Wilson Monestime was born into a devout 

Catholic family in Gonaïves, Haiti "The Independence 
City".  He is married to Yvrose Desravines-Monestime, 4 
children:  Melissa, Scott, Kendrick Wilson & Kimberly 
Yvelle Monestime. 
                    
                   From an early age, he was inspired to follow a 
religious life and by high school age, he enrolled in diverse 
Catholic movement groups (Lay Ministries) such as Young 
Witness of God, Young Educators for Christ and Boy 
Scouts.  At the age of 15, he became a member of the 
Haitian Red Cross where he obtained a first Aid Certificate 
to practice secourisme.  He served his nation and 
surrounding areas wherever needed in natural 
disaster.  After each catastrophic flood, inundation the 
Red Cross Team was always on the move to distribute 

medical supplies, food, and clothing to the victim families and to arrange for shelter for the victims.  During 
this time, they used an all-boys high school "Lycée Fabre Geffrard", a three story building under the leadership 
of the late Voltaire A. Jacques, who was the president of the Red Cross Teamand made it possible for the 
victims to use the school temporarily as shelter.  At an early age, his charity was aimed at helping the 
homeless to find shelter.  However, he felt the most effective charity was when others were helped to help 
themselves. 
  

                   In August 1977, he traveled to Montreal Canada with a student visa to attend College of Rosemont 
in Montreal.  His major was Biology Pre-Medicine.  In December 1978 during the break season, he visited his 
mother in the United States and decided to stay in New Jersey.  On the very next day, he went to church with 
his mother and was inspired with the service and eventually became an active member of Our Lady Hep of 
Christians Church in East Orange where he remains to date.  He started to serve as a lector and assisted in 
preparing the liturgy in French.  During this time, the priest was not a bilingual priest; therefore, he was 
assigned to read the Gospel to him before mass every Sunday.  He also had to prepare announcement, prayers 
of the faithful and prepared the songs for mass.  He joined the Legion of Mary Ministry and held several 
position from secretary, treasurer, Vice President and President for a two year terms each.   
  

                   On January 1, 1980, under the leadership of Reverend Thomas Paul Lipnicki Pastor who introduced 
the mass at the Cathedral Basilica of Newark to celebrate Independence Day of Haiti, Wilson recommended 
the formation of Usher Ministry that continues to serve the church to date.  As a founder of this ministry, 
Wilson became the coordination of this group.    In September 1984, Mr. Monestime wanted to fulfil his 
dreams.  He went back to College to continue his education.  He got accepted at Essex County College for Bio 
Pre-Med and changed his major a year later to enter the Radiology program.  In June 1987, he obtained an 
Associated Degree in Radiology Science.  From November 1987 to this present time, Mr. Monestime is 
employed by St. Michael Medical Center in Newark, NJ as a staff Radiologic Technologist.  Over the years, he 
had privileged at several hospitals like East Orange General Hospital 24 years, Columbus Hospital, United 
Hospital, Irvington General Hospital, Saint Mary’s in Orange and Laguardia Primary Health Care Center in East 
Orange working per diem, part time to provide for his lovely family.   
  



       
 

In June 2007, Mr. Monestime wanted to have more hands on in helping people better.  He went to 
nursing school and he’s now a home care nurse through Atlantic private care and he’s also holding a position 
at Essex County Jail as a per diem staff nurse.  Mr. Monestime is a former vice president of the Holy Spirit/Our 
Lady Help of Christians Parish Council.  At this present time, he’s the general treasurer of the Legion of 
Mary.  He the President of the 11:30 Ushers.  He is the Parish’s Leisure trips and Pilgrimage Coordinator.   
 

He’s the founder and President of the Holy Spirit Care Relief Mission, founded in 2009.  In January 
2008, Mr. Monestime visited the Haitians in the Dominican Republic especially in the Batey areas; he saw the  
 

Humanitarian and medical needs and founded the Medical Relief Mission with 9 concerned brothers 
and sisters.  The mission has grown tremendously over the years and now includes a diversity of professionals 
including physician, nurses, clergy personal, business people and others who volunteer their time and service 
to provide medical care to the needy.   
  

         The mission is now state registered non-profit organization for volunteers who give their time to treat the 
underprivileged Haitians living in the Dominican Republic and here in the East Orange community.   
  

         The members finance their trips during mission travels.  Thousands of dollars’ worth of materials being 
shipped in advance to distribute in the form of medication, first aid kits, clothing, shoes, school supplies, 
toiletries etc. to the people of the Bateys.  Over the years, the mission group organizes routine screening every 
three months in the Church Hall after both masses and also helps out in the food crisis in Haiti by sending 
barrels of nonperishable foods every trimester to different parishes.  Our endeavor is to open widely our heart 
and hands to serve the needy.   
  

         Pope Francis is offering to each one of us the opportunity to practice the incredible mercy of God by 
which we help our neighbors with their material and physical needs.   
 

Matthew 25:31-46 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

31 “When the Son of Man comes in his glory, and all the angels with him, he will 

sit on his glorious throne. 32 All the nations will be gathered before him, and he 

will separate the people one from another as a shepherd separates the sheep 
from the goats. 33 He will put the sheep on his right and the goats on his left. 

34 “Then the King will say to those on his right, ‘Come, you who are blessed by my 

Father; take your inheritance, the kingdom prepared for you since the creation of 
the world. 35 For I was hungry and you gave me something to eat, I was thirsty 

and you gave me something to drink, I was a stranger and you invited me in, 36 I 

needed clothes and you clothed me, I was sick and you looked after me, I was in 
prison and you came to visit me.’ 

37 “Then the righteous will answer him, ‘Lord, when did we see you hungry and 

feed you, or thirsty and give you something to drink? 38 When did we see you a 

stranger and invite you in, or needing clothes and clothe you? 39 When did we see 

you sick or in prison and go to visit you?’ 

40 “The King will reply, ‘Truly I tell you, whatever you did for one of the least of 

these brothers and sisters of mine, you did for me.’ 

41 “Then he will say to those on his left, ‘Depart from me, you who are cursed, into 

the eternal fire prepared for the devil and his angels. 42 For I was hungry and you 

gave me nothing to eat, I was thirsty and you gave me nothing to drink, 43 I was 

a stranger and you did not invite me in, I needed clothes and you did not clothe 

me, I was sick and in prison and you did not look after me.’ 

44 “They also will answer, ‘Lord, when did we see you hungry or thirsty or a 

stranger or needing clothes or sick or in prison, and did not help you?’ 

45 “He will reply, ‘Truly I tell you, whatever you did not do for one of the least of 

these, you did not do for me.’ 

46 “Then they will go away to eternal punishment, but the righteous to eternal life.” 

 



 
 
 

Cerlam’s 2016 Community Leadership Award 

New Jersey International Soccer Association 

 
The New Jersey International Soccer Association (NJISA) is an approved Internal Revenue Code (IRC) Section 
501 (c) (3) Non-Profit Organization with Public Charity Status. NJISA is governed by an administration, 
treasury, secretarial, public relations committees some advisors and counselors. There are about fifteen actives 
members  
  
To a great degree, the New Jersey International Soccer Association is an extension of the New Jersey United 
International Soccer League, the East Orange International Soccer League, and the Haitian American 
Soccer League. In July 1981, Velox Soccer Club organized a four team, two day soccer tournament on the campus 
of Upsala College in East Orange, NJ. Local fans who were thirsty for their favorite sport flocked to Walker Field. 
At the end of the second day, they were witness to Montana Soccer Club accepting the Championship Trophy. 
It defeated Velox by a 1-0 score. The success of that event started the discussion to create a Caribbean Soccer 
League in New Jersey. The following year, several tournaments were attempted in Essex and Union Counties. 
However, due to lack of decent fields, they were discontinued without a champion being declared. In 1983, 
Sunshine Athletic Club from Elizabeth, NJ organized a summer long tournament. The games were played at 
Roselle Catholic High School, in Roselle NJ. At the conclusion of the tournament, the fans demanded that this 
become an annual event.  
  
In 1984, the Haitian American Soccer League was formed with many of the teams which participated in the 
previous year’s tournament. A permanent venue was secured in Newark, NJ. Iron Bound Stadium 
would be home to this league for the next three years. In 1987, the Stadium had to be closed down for major 
repair. The 1987 season was played at Clifford J. Scott High School in East Orange, NJ.    
  
Since 1987, the East Orange School District has been providing a venue for the sport of soccer to be promoted as 
a community event. The soccer games bring various communities together every Sunday afternoon during the 
summer for clean family fun in a safe environment. Those gatherings foster respect, friendships, and cultural 
exchanges between members of different ethnicities.  Over the years, the teams have been representatives 
of these Countries: Brazil, Chile, Costa Rica, Ghana, Haiti, Jamaica, Liberia, Nigeria; Trinidad & Tobago and 
other Caribbean countries. The greater impact of NJISA is that it provides an outlet for the young people within 
the community to look forward to while schools are on vacation, and the opportunity to see our international 
players performed. Aside from the soccer games, periodically entertainment is also provided by our 
greatest musical groups.  
  
 NJISA just closed the 2016 Season. This also was our thirtieth year of affiliation with the East Orange School 
District and the City.  This is a testimony to NJISA’s reputation and value to the community. The league continues 
to face severe economic challenges. As you are aware, NJISA has to meet a lot of financial obligations to continue 
its commitment toward the community as a whole.   
  
NJISA has pledged to annually provide at least two ($500.00) scholarships to deserving students who are 
college bound. This is one of the ways that the League gives back to the community and acknowledges the 
efforts of our young people.  
 

New Jersey International Soccer Association 
P.O. Box 2185 

East Orange, NJ 07019 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

YOUTH Group Dancer Photo HERE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 



 

 



 



 



 

 



 

  



 

  

LOUIS V. SANGOSSE, M.D. 
 

 

 

 

 

KEEPING YOU HEALTHY IS  

OUR MISSION 
 

81 Northfield Avenue 

Suite 204 

West Orange, NJ 07052 

 

Telephone: (973) 352-2000 

Fax : (973) 352-2002  

 

Dr. Louis V. Sangosse 

Congratulates all members of  

Cercle De L’Amitie de New Jersey  

for 24 years of continued success 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  



 

 

 

 

  

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Your Host: Max & Amy 

Tel: (908) 241-1457 

121 East 2nd Avenue 

Roselle, NJ 07203 

sphinxbanquethall.com 

Specialized in 
Haitian Food 
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